CLRC Library Resources & Services Committee Meeting

November 4, 2005

CLRC

Present: Pat Onsi (SUNY Upstate); Jeff Fleming (CLRC); Nancy Howe (CLRC), Liaison.

Absent: Darby O’Brien (Utica Public Library), Chair; Mary Di Pietro (OCPL- East Syracuse Free Library); Cindy Kessler (Supreme Court Library); Kathryn O’Connor (Bryant & Stratton); Valerie Prescott (Herkimer County Community College).

Expertise Database
· Because of the difficulty in obtaining a large number of them, it was decided that resumes would not be required. However, “experts” should make a statement as to why they are qualified to be in the database. They should be encouraged to attach a CV if possible.

· Perhaps we should call these people “consultants” rather than “experts”. This would be less intimidating. Thus this would be a “consultant database”.

· At the next meeting, the Committee will review the names to verify their “expertise”.

· We need to build an OBE component into this project, the State requires it. We need the following:

· Quantitative – number of hits on the database
· Qualitative – was the expert helpful?
· Anecdotal -  comments from users regarding their experience
· Can the information in this database be harvested by an “outsider” and used for something like marketing? Jeff said that while it is possible, it would not be easy since the information is not located on a web page.

Next meeting: December 8, 2005 at 3:00 p.m. at CLRC.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Pat Onsi

